
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday February 21, 2024 

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Johnston welcomed everyone to the February SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Dana Johnston, Valerie Foster, Leigh Starnes, Dr. Joy 

Reichenberg, Richard Seal, Ryan Zimmerman, Kathy Kahrs, Linda McAnarney, Marcy 

Watry, Erica Foster, Janelle Dunatham, Amy Grimm 

Guests in Attendance:  

SAC Minutes:   The January minutes were read and approved as written by the members in 

attendance.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Johnston, on behalf of the treasurer Mrs. Apolinario, shared that 

the current balance sits at $5647.89 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition 

account is currently at $5139.49. An email reminder was sent to staff this week to submit 

funds requests by March 20th.  

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg welcomed everyone to the February SAC meeting.  We are moving right 

along here at JCE.  Students are working hard and learning each day.  Yesterday, there was 

an unexpected school lock down here on campus.  Our staff debriefed this afternoon to 

discuss ways to improve protocols and keep our students and staff safe.  Our administrators 

are enjoying observing instruction in the classroom as teacher observations are winding 

down.  We are excited to celebrate our February Good Jaguars at our character ceremony 

this Friday February 23rd.  We are looking forward to Monday February 26th as the Creekside 

Teaching Academy returns on campus to learn from teachers and work with students.  

Spring pictures are coming up next week as well as The Character Cup for selected fifth grade 

students.  Prior to Spring Break, PTO is hosting Goodies for Grands, a grandparents event, 

on March 5th and March 7th.  Finally, our fourth graders are looking forward to an exciting 

field trip to Kennedy Space Center on March 8.   

Old Business:   

There was no old business to discuss at today’s meeting.   



New Business 

SAC Survey:  

Mrs. Johnston recently emailed the proposed survey to our stakeholders.  Discussion 

amongst members took place on the questions that we can change. As a reminder, the first 

eleven questions are from the district and are required to be on the survey.  Mrs. Johnston 

and Mrs. Foster noted the additions and changes from the SAC members.  The SAC Survey 

will be emailed to all stakeholders next week.  Thank you for your assistance and feedback in 

our SAC survey.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m. by Mrs. Johnston.  Our next meeting will take place 

on Microsoft Teams or in person at 3:30 p.m. on March 20, 2024. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


